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President’s Perspective
October 2017

It seems like fall is the time for many people to do acts of kindness and this fall seems 
like a time that many people are in need.  Around the country we have many people trying to 
pick up the pieces from hurricanes and earthquakes.  We once had 12 inches of water in our 
basement and I thought that was the end of the world.  I cannot imagine living in the after 
effects in Puerto Rico.  Closer to home, we have some guild members that are recuperating 
from an accident and a surgery.  Our get well wishes go out to Patti (mending from bicycle 
accident) and Karen (recuperating from hip surgery).  What can we do to help?  Send good 
wishes to both Patti and Karen and inquire as to how you personally can help them.  There are 
national organizations that are helping hurricanes and earthquake victims that you can donate.  
At our October meeting, we will have a potluck and small basket donation for Food for Hunger.  
Purchase tickets or actively sell more tickets for our raffle.  This money will go toward helping 
others.  As a weaver, I would like to continue supporting funding the student from Guatemala.  
Our mission statement is three fold-one being: to assist members in the pursuit of spinning, 
weaving and fiber art through education, discussion and programs.  What a better way of 
promoting our love of the fiber arts!

See you in October!

Give someone a sweater and he/she will be happy for a day;  teach a person to knit and he/she 
will be happy for a lifetime.

October Program  

Potluck, “Food for Hunger” donation basket, 
Show and Tell. 

October meeting is at the   
Wellington Reservation Visitor Center 

Next Meeting: Tuesday, Oct 10th, 6:30 PM 
POTLUCK - BRING A DISH TO SHARE! 

Please remember to bring your own plate, utensils, and cup.
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LOCO GUILD SEPTEMBER 2017 MINUTES 

President Barb Enos opened the meeting. We had one guest, Donna Brewer. Minutes from the last 
meeting were approved as corrected, ”Missy had reported $759.11 in the new bank and $3099 in 
the old bank”: motion by Jean O, second Kathy Webb, passed. Elizabeth and Barb are working on 
awards for the Old to New Project which is due at the November meeting. Treasurer Missy said 
we are officially with LORMET for our LOCO banking account with $3000 in an interest bearing 
account and around $2000 in checking. She asked if anyone else wanted to donate to Genesis 
House in Linnea’s memory.

Programs, Elizabeth reminded us October’s meeting will be at the Wellington Reservation on 
Jones Road, Wellington. We’ll start our Harvest for Hunger Potluck at 6:30 to be followed by the 
meeting. Bring a dish to share and a monetary donation for Harvest for Hunger if you want. 
November’s program is revealing our Old to New challenges; December is our Christmas party 
where we choose our raffle for the Service Project Shawls, pick the tow Scholarships from those 
who have demonstrated ,and share goodies. There is also a Christmas homemade ornament 
exchange. You bring one; you take one home. Remember to sell those raffle tickets.

Kathy Webb brought samples of dark grey and silver mohair for us to take. Nancy explained more 
about Spinzilla and how to participate. Chris Strekely asked if we want to participate in the Senior 
Fair at the Lorain County Vocational School October 7 10am -2pm.
Old business Jennifer and Barb are putting together a flier to order items with our logo. They plan 
to have that at our October meeting. Be looking for it in the newsletter. Meeting was adjourned. 
Next meeting is October 10 at the Wellington Reservation. We had Show and Tell, refreshments 
and made tassels under Elizabeth’ teaching. A great time was had by all.

Show and Tell Betsy Bruce got an email confirming her acceptance in the Peace Corps for 
September 2018. She also showed a wool throw woven at Lyme Village. Barb Enos- 2 scarves; 
Debbie Swan- dish cloths and towels, table runner with 10 napkins; Jean Ohlenbusch- towels, 
simple towels and scarf; Melissa Merrill- Polish Star pillow, green shawl/ cape and tan shawl; 
Cheryl Lesure- Spinning Pinwheel crochet circle afghan; Ruth Steinacher- dyed yarn; Stephen 
Page- Poured Painting; Nancy Page- Leno Lace shawl; Kathy Webb- blue/green/yellow wool plied 
with white wool; Jenn Arthur- knitted shoulder shawl in pink made by her mother-in –law; Sara 
Twining- first place with linen woven placemats at Lorain County Fair; Gina- drop spindles.
Respectfully submitted, Sara Twining LOCO secretary



2

September Meeting

THANKS FOR THE 
TASSLE DEMO 

ELIZABETH!
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Tuesdays with Beth 
Hines….
The location is Beth Hines' 
studio, and there are people who 
come most Tuesday's to work on 
their fiber art and basket making 
projects. Beth Makes a very nice 
lunch for all of us.and the cost is 
only $5. 

A NOTE FROM BETSY: 

From the Cleveland Museum of art:

http://www.clevelandart.org/events/exhibitions/william-morris-designing-earthly-paradise

William Morris: Designing an Earthly Paradise | Cleveland ... 

A DISPLAY OF WOVEN AND BLOCK PRINTED TEXTILES. 
www.clevelandart.org 

LOOM FOR SALE 

I would like $100.00

Cheers

Nancy Page
Nana's Spinning Wheel
NanasSpinningWheel.wordpress.com
Nancy2Page@gmail.com
216-820-1517 cell 

http://nanasspinningwheel.wordpress.com/
mailto:Nancy2Page@gmail.com
http://www.clevelandart.org/events/exhibitions/william-morris-designing-earthly-paradise
http://www.clevelandart.org/events/exhibitions/william-morris-designing-earthly-paradise
http://nanasspinningwheel.wordpress.com/
mailto:Nancy2Page@gmail.com
http://www.clevelandart.org/events/exhibitions/william-morris-designing-earthly-paradise
http://www.clevelandart.org/events/exhibitions/william-morris-designing-earthly-paradise
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Demonstration Season is here 

1. National Weaving Week, Thursday, Oct. 5th, 11:30 to 2:00,  Ben Franklin, Oberlin 
2. Birmingham Fair (we sell our weavings, and spun items to benefit   the service project). 

We need items, woven or spun to sell.  Make an extra of whatever you are making!   
Sat., Oct 7th 9am to 4 pm  and Sun, Oct 8th  10:30am to 4 pm 

         
 As always, demonstrations are great fun, and you are entered for the guild scholarships, 
$150 towards a fiber related class.  See Chris S. for more details.  And you have time to spin 
or weave, introduce this craft and our guild to people.  You make new guild friends.   Come 
for the day or come for part of the day.     

SPINZILLA 

National Spinning and Weaving Week this year is October 2nd to October 8th.  We 
have several ways to celebrate.  One way is to join Spinzilla. 

If you do not want to join Spinzilla. Please come and spin or craft at any of the places 
listed, (except Stan Hywet), You must join for your yardage to count toward the team 
total. 

October 2 - Woodstock BBQ, 13362 Madison Avenue, Lakewood, OH 44107. 4 to 7 
October 3 - Beth Hines House, 10717 LaGrange Road, Elyria, OH 44035. 10 to 2   
October 4 - Bueller Fresh Foods Medina, 3626 Medina Road, Medina, OH 44256. 10 
to 3 
October 5 - Ben Franklin, 13 W. College Street, Oberlin, OH 44074.  10 to 2 
October 6 & 7 - Black Locust Farm, 110 Bank Street, Lodi, OH 44254. 11 till ? 
October 8 - Brunswick Farmers Market. 4613 Laurel Road, Brunswick, OH 44212. 11 
to 2 

Questions, if you cannot find answers to your questions at Spinzilla.com please email 
or call me. nancy2page@gmail.com. 216-529-1683.

http://spinzilla.com/
mailto:nancy2page@gmail.com
http://spinzilla.com/
mailto:nancy2page@gmail.com
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LOCO Guild 2017 From Old to New Challenge - NOVEMBER!!!!!
Fellow	guild	members,	are	you	ready	for	a	challenge?	Our	2017	challenge	will	be	a	re-purpose	or	re-create	
challenge.	Here	are	the	guidelines:	

	 •	 Take	an	old	garment,	blanket	etc.	and	re-create	something	new!	

	 •	 The	old	item	can	be	from	your	closet	or	someone	else’s.	It	can	also	be	from	a	second	 
hand	shop.	

	 •	 Remake	the	piece	into	something	new.	If	the	old	was	a	sweater	you	can	make	it	into	  
something	new	like	a	scarf,	pair	of	socks,	hat	or	even	back	into	a	sweater.	If	the	old	was	a	shirt,	you	can	quilt	
it	into	something	new.	You	may	add	other	materials	to	your	project	like	other	yarn,	fabric	or	bead	items	but	
at	least	50%	of	the	new	project	needs	to	come	from	the	old.	

	 •	 Take	a	photo	of	the	old	so	members	can	compare	it	to	your	new.	(need	help	with	a	photo,	bring	it	to	a	guild	
meeting	and	someone	can	snap	a	photo	for	you)	  

CONOVER WORKSHOPS 
FIBERARTS CLASS SCHEDULE 
NOW AVAILABLE.... 
Conover Workshops’ Fiber Classes are 
now posted on our website for the 
remainder of 2017 and Spring of 2018. 
Many have questioned the interruption 
of our class schedule. Susan had the 
second of two major surgeries in late 
January, which required a protracted 
recuperation period. Happily all this is 
behind her and she’s enjoying 
wonderful health. We are looking 
forward to you visiting our studio and 
participating in a class! 

http://www.conoverworkshops.com 
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The Hines Sheep Co. 
Tom, Beth and Holly 
Hines 

10735 LaGrange 
Road, Elyria, OH 
44035 
(440) 458-4049 

Fleece of champion 
Columbias and 
Southdowns and Natural 
Sheep (black) Roving, 
skins yarn, freezer lamb, 
jerky.  By Appointment 

President:  
Barb Enos  (440)935-1976 
benos@oberlin.net 

Vice President:   
Karen Long 440-775-0201 
karen@oberlin.net 

Treasurer: 
Missy Merril 440-774-3562 
missle05@yahoo.com 

Secretary:  
Sara Twining 440-647-2795 
saraawt@gmail.com  

Workshops:  
Beth Hines 440-458-4049 
hinessheep@windstream.net 
Ed Rowe 216-269-5413 
Erowe132@aol.com 

Programs:  
Elizabeth Yasaki,  
eayasaki@gmail.com  
Jean Ohlenbush,  
catweaver@twc.com,  
216-798-3026  
Kathy Webb,  
kwebb31579@gmail.com,  
419-577-7899 

Public Relations: OPEN 

Library:  
Pat Serio, midwife@oberlin.net  
440-799-1712 

Demonstrations: 
Chris Strekely, 330-416-8195,           
Cjstrek1949@yahoo.com 

Membership:   
Jean Crawford, 440-670-1724 
Jeancrw8@aol.com  

Sunshine:   
Christine Bruce 440-458-8092 
christybspinall@yahoo.com 

Guild Equipment:   
Julie Bragg 440-647-2335 
jb76quilts@msn.com 

Refreshments:   
Ann Hauser 440-476-4675 
meandruffy@yahoo.com  

Historian:  
Ruth Steinacker,  
419-934-5726 
Sdrls75@gmail.com  

Fiber Samples:   
Kathy Webb 419-684-7056 
kwebb31579@gmail.com 

Newsletter/Website:   
Gina Talandis  
505-250-9431 
darzas@juno.com 

Web-mistress: 
Donna Holmes, 
donna.ancypa.holmes@gmail.com 

Ginko 
Gallery                                             
  Liz Burgess 
 19 S. Main Oberlin, OH 
44074                  
  (440) 774-3117                                           

 Local Artists’ Work,    
Studio Space, Art  Supplies 

Donations appreciated 

Ed the Wheel 
Healer 
Maker of Great Wheels 
Mender of All Things 
Spinning 
Ed Rowe 
45485 Hughes Rd. 
Oberlin, OH 44074 
(440) 774-3210 
(216) 269-5413

Please	remember	to	shop	
at	the	Woolery	thru	the	
icon	on	our	homepage,			
http://locoguild.com

Remember to get 
some raffle 
tickets to sell.  
The shawls we 
all made are just 
stunning and 
deserve a lot of 
attention.  

DOES ANYONE KNOW 
HOW THIS WORKS?
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